December 15, 2014

The Honorable Nikki Haley
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Governor Haley:

This is a follow-up to my letter dated November 17, 2014, which as of this date | have
not received a response from your office.

Three representatives from SCDNR met me and my husband at our property in
Manning on December 12, 2014 to discuss the problems we are having with deer
dogging on our property. They told us that until the law is changed there is nothing
they can do. They said 9 out of 10 calls they receive are complaints about deer

dogging.

The violators are aware that there is nothing that law enforcement can do which leads to
them bullying landowners and doing as they please. The SCDNR representatives know
who the violators are and do not have too many good things to say about them. The
SCDNR employees are very frustrated that they cannot do anything to help the
landowners.

Until our representatives change the law the landowners have no protection against
these violators doing as they please to our property.

I am asking that you please help us and consider fighting for the citizens of the counties
effected by this problem (Clarendon, Sumter Bamberg, and Orangeburg to name a few).
I'am sure that most of the Senators are not affected with this problem since their
counties probably do not allow deer dogging. It is not a good thing with the growth in
these communities.

My husband and | would be happy to meet with you or your representative to discuss
this matter. If you need further information an email would be best,
dmorgand0@sc.rr.com.

Thanking you in advance,

Darlene Morgan
Cell #: (803) 727-0557
Home address: 1212 Old Road, Chapin, SC 29036






